

UBND QUẬN _____ PHÒNG GIÁO DỤC VÀ ĐÀO TẠO ĐỀ CHÍNH THỨC	ĐỀ KIỂM TRA _____ Năm học: 20__ - 20__ Tiếng Anh - Lớp 10 Thời gian làm bài: 60 phút	
Trường: _____ Họ tên: _____ Lớp: _____	Điểm	Nhận xét của giáo viên

Tiếng Anh 10 i-Learn Smart World_ Unit 10
Time allotted: 60

Mã đề: 3

PART 1 Pronunciation

1. Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word whose underlined part differs from the other three in pronunciation in each of the following questions.

- A. function B. future C. student D. computer

2. Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word whose underlined part differs from the other three in pronunciation in each of the following questions.

- A. question B. education C. prediction D. communication

3. Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word that differs from the other three in the position of the main stress in each of the following questions.

- A. interaction B. conversation C. artificial D. reasonable

4. Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word that differs from the other three in the position of the main stress in each of the following questions.

- A. improve B. practice C. virtual D. fluent

PART 2 Use of English

5. Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word or phrase that is OPPOSITE in meaning to the underlined part in each of the following questions.

My friend is looking for a good online English course at a reasonable price.

- A. low B. flexible C. steady D. high

6. Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word or phrase that is OPPOSITE in meaning to the underlined part in each of the following questions.

People with good problem-solving skills can find solutions to difficult or complex issues quickly and effectively.

- A. complicated B. effortless C. easy-going D. simple

7. Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions.

_____ enables machines to have certain qualities that the human mind has such as the ability to learn from experience.

- A. Virtual reality B. Science fiction C. Interactive technology D. Artificial intelligence

8. Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to show the underlined part that needs correction in each of the following questions.

Ben is interested in information technology and he usually listens to podcasts in this topic.

A. information technology B. in C. usually listens D. interested in

9. Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the sentence that best completes each of the following exchanges.

A: I'm going to watch the new movie tomorrow night. Do you want to join me?

B: _____

A. I wouldn't be delighted. B. Yes, I'm going to. C. Yes, I'd like to. D. Yes, go ahead.

10. Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions.

One important advantage of online courses is that they offer _____ classes. People can decide when to learn.

A. high-quality B. flexible C. suitable D. cheap

11. Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word or phrase that is CLOSEST in meaning to the underlined part in each of the following questions.

E-learning is becoming more and more popular because of its numerous advantages.

A. interactive learning B. offline learning C. app learning D. online learning

12. Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions.

My friend and I have decided to try a new way to learn English. We _____ an online course next week.

A. attend B. are going to attend C. will attend D. will be attending

13. Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to show the underlined part that needs correction in each of the following questions.

Because of their high prices, interaction whiteboards are not common nowadays.

A. Because of B. high prices C. interaction D. not common

14. Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the sentence that best completes each of the following exchanges.

Student A: I've downloaded some podcasts to listen to. They are free and there are lots of cool topics.

Student B: _____

A. You can help yourself with that. B. It's a good idea to tell me. C. You shouldn't have said that. D. Sounds good! Maybe I'll try that, too.

15. Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions.

Some experts believe that in 2050 most classes _____ a robot teacher.

A. are going to have B. are having C. is going to have D. will have

16. Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word or phrase that is CLOSEST in meaning to the underlined part in each of the following questions.

With this language exchange app, you can chat with native speakers of the language you're learning.

A. blog B. software C. hardware D. forum

17. Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions.

Many people think that learning in the future will be very different and focus _____ e-learning.

A. at B. on C. in D. about

18. Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions.

People should _____ a reminder for daily study when using learning apps.

- A. put up B. get up C. go up D. set up

19. Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions.

Look! This language app is so cheap – just 4 dollars! I think I _____ download it to practice pronunciation.

- A. am going to B. will not C. will D. am not going to

20. Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions.

I think online learning will be the future of education and students will attend _____ classrooms instead of going to school.

- A. private B. interactive C. virtual D. actual

21. Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions.

This online course promises to help learners improve their problem-solving and _____ skills.

- A. communicate B. communicated C. communication D. communicator

22. Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions.

I'm a bit pressed for time now, but I promise I _____ the presentation by Friday.

- A. will complete B. am going to complete C. am completing D. complete

23. Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the sentence that best completes each of the following exchanges.

Student: Mom, I've got a perfect score in the final English test.

Mother: _____

- A. That's a nice compliment. B. I like you to say that again. C. Well done! D. I'm so proud of myself.

PART 3 Word Formation

24. Write the correct forms of the words in brackets.

Many learning apps are not only enjoyable but they can also improve the _____ of learners.

(CREATE)

25. Write the correct forms of the words in brackets.

_____ apps have certain advantages over traditional textbooks.

(EDUCATE)

PART 4 Writing

26. Rewrite the following sentences without changing their meaning. Use the given word(s) if any.

I have no plan to throw a birthday party next week.

→ I'm.....

27. Use the given words or phrases to make complete sentences.

I/ think/ there/ robot teaching assistants/ all schools.

→

28. Use the given words or phrases to make complete sentences.

I/ sure/ language learning game/ definitely/ popular/ soon/ because/ it/ fun/ free of charge.

→

29. Rewrite the following sentences without changing their meaning. Use the given word(s) if any.

You should bring an umbrella because it's likely to rain.

→ It's going.....

30. Rewrite the following sentences without changing their meaning. Use the given word(s) if any.

She intends to use the app Hi-Hola to learn English every day.

→ She is.....

PART 5 Reading

Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct word or phrase that best fits each of the numbered blanks from 26 to 30.

The concept of traditional education has changed radically within the last couple of years. Nowadays, we are entering a new era — the revolution of online education. The structure of an online classroom (31)..... Generally, online students log into a learning management system where they can view the syllabus and grades, contact professors as well as classmates, access course (32)..... (textbooks, lecture notes, quizzes, etc.) and monitor their progress on lessons. Some online courses may also require participation (33)..... discussion through videoconferencing platforms such as Zoom. There are many advantages of online learning. The biggest one is that it offers flexibility for students. Although they have to meet deadlines, they can complete coursework on their own time and especially at their own (34)..... Besides, there's no need to commute from one place to another. The virtual classroom is available anywhere there's an Internet connection. Online education also provides students with the chance to learn with the whole world. The class is no longer confined to a (35)..... classroom with walls. People from different parts of the world can join to discuss and share knowledge. This constant cross-cultural exchange helps students gain different perspectives and develop skills that will serve them well in their future careers.

- | | | | | |
|------|--------------|--------------------|--------------|----------------|
| (31) | A. varies | B. has been varied | C. is varied | D. varied |
| (32) | A. apps | B. news | C. materials | D. information |
| (33) | A. with | B. on | C. in | D. for |
| (34) | A. condition | B. speed | C. pace | D. movement |
| (35) | A. augmented | B. educational | C. virtual | D. physical |

Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the questions.

Public libraries are accessible to the general public and usually funded by public sources. There are some features that all public libraries have in common. Firstly, they are usually financed by taxes. Secondly, they are managed by a board to ensure they serve the public interest. Thirdly, they are open to all people and provide basic services free of charge. Public libraries play an integral part in modern society as they help to promote literacy, provide a great variety of books for readers of all ages, and serve as hubs for community information.

Public libraries differ from research or school libraries in that they cater to the general public's reading needs rather than focus on the needs of one specific school or academic community. Free services offered by public libraries include quiet study spaces for children, students, and adults, access to computers and the internet, and book clubs to promote appreciation of literature among the public. Generally, public library users are allowed to borrow books and materials for a short time. However, public libraries can also have non-circulating reference collections that can only be read on the premises and not borrowed.

36. What serves as the best title of the passage?

- | | | | |
|--|----------------------------------|-------------------------------------|--|
| A. How to obtain a public library card | B. Functions of a public library | C. What a public library focuses on | D. What services a public library offers |
|--|----------------------------------|-------------------------------------|--|

37. The word "they" refers to _____ .
- A. the board B. features C. taxes D. public libraries
38. What is NOT a feature of public libraries?
- A. They are financed by public sources such as taxes. B. They charge fees for basic services. C. They are open to all people. D. They are managed by a board.
39. What is most likely to be an activity organized by a public library?
- A. Preschool storytelling time B. Wood carving workshops C. Street parades D. Singing competitions
40. The word "appreciation" is CLOSEST in meaning to _____ .
- A. production B. admiration C. price D. presentation

Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the questions

Livestreaming to sell products proved its effectiveness in a campaign to sell lychees in Bắc Giang, a northern province of Vietnam. During the 4th wave of COVID-19 in Vietnam, this province took a flexible approach to **boost** its lychee sales while at the same time being the epicenter of the pandemic. In early June 2021, Sendo, an e-commerce platform, live-streamed two Bắc Giang farmers who led more than 30,000 viewers on a virtual tour of their lychee orchards and succeeded in selling 8 tons of fresh lychees in a short period. Before that, the Vosco e-commerce platform also assisted farmers in selling agricultural products by utilizing live streaming. Vosco sent their teams to guide farmers on how to take photos of the products, write marketing content, live stream, and sell them on the Vosco platform. Livestreaming has emerged as a new direction for Vietnamese farmers. Thanks to this new sales channel, Vietnamese farmers can control the output of their agricultural products, and the country could potentially have a new billion-dollar industry. However, turning livestreaming into an economic industry requires a lot of work. Firstly, Vietnam needs professional streamers who know how to combine entertainment and sales. It also needs platforms that can support millions of visitors at once and software specifically designed to facilitate interactions between streamers and viewers. This is a huge opportunity for Vietnamese technology companies.

41. What is NOT true about the example of Sendo's live stream?
- A. After the live stream, more than 30,000 people came to visit the farmers' gardens. B. The story took place in June 2021. C. It took a very short time for the farmers to sell a large number of lychees. D. The farmers managed to sell a lot of lychees.
42. What does the passage mainly discuss?
- A. Opportunities for Vietnamese technology companies B. A new direction for agricultural products in Vietnam C. Vietnamese e-commerce platforms D. Livestreaming in Vietnam
43. What is NOT mentioned as a benefit of livestreaming as a channel to sell agricultural products?
- A. Farmers can control their output. B. It creates opportunities for technology companies. C. The country can have one more billion-dollar industry. D. It encourages consumers to spend more.
44. According to the passage, what are the requirements to turn livestreaming into an economic industry?
- A. trained streamers with specifically designed software B. impressive photos with a variety of platforms C. hot streamers with interesting content D. young viewers with their spending power
45. The word "boost" is CLOSEST in meaning to _____ .
- A. increase B. help C. continue D. advertise

---THE END---